
SEPTEMBER 8, 2011 PLANNING COMMISSION ZONING HEARING 
“OTHER BUSINESS” 
COMMISSION DISTRICT 3 
 
ITEM # 1 
 
PURPOSE 
 
To consider plan approval for Walmart regarding rezoning application number 66 of 
1973 (Scott Davis & Associates), for property located near the northeastern intersection 
of Canton Road and Blackwell Road in Land Lot 372 and 421 of the 16th District. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The subject property was zoned PSC on March 7, 1973 for a shopping center. The 
existing shopping center was built in approximately 1976, which is presently still there. 
One of the zoning stipulations requires the Planning Commission to approve the building 
and grading plans before building permits are issued. Walmart has a new concept store 
called “Walmart Neighborhood Market Store” that sells typical grocery store 
merchandise only. The proposed store would be 40,601 square-feet and would also have 
a pharmacy. In order to facilitate this new store concept, part of the existing shopping 
center would have to be demolished (where America’s Thrift Store is currently located). 
An architectural elevation of the proposed store is included in the Other Business 
information. Additional improvements to the property include regrading part the parking 
lot to improve drainage, installation of parking lot landscaping, additional landscape 
buffering along the rear and compliance with the Canton Road Design Guidelines. There 
are two existing variances that Staff would like to address. First, the existing shopping 
center is over the maximum impervious coverage by 4.2 %, however the proposed site 
improvements would bring this down to 4.0%. The Walmart improvements would 
improve this non-conforming condition by 0.2%. Second, the Walmart portion of the site 
would be under parked by 15 parking spaces, but that is partially caused by the shopping 
center being under parked by 70 parking spaces when it was originally built. This 
reduction in the number of parking spaces has not caused a problem in the past, and also 
contributes to the reduction in impervious surface. Staff is supportive of the variances 
since one is existing and the other is an improvement to an existing condition. The 
applicant has submitted a very detailed account of the proposal, which is attached to the 
Other Business application.  
 
FUNDING 
 
N/A 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Planning Commissioner conducts a Public Hearing and consider the proposed plan 
approval. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Other Business application which includes letter of intent, prior zoning minutes, and 
proposed plans. 


















